

You are going to read a text about a survival adventure trip for young people in the mountains. For questions **1-6**, choose the answer (**A, B, C** or **D**) which you think fits best according to the text.

15

Survival adventure camp

Last summer, I took part in a survival adventure camp in the mountains. It was run by Survive! Adventure Club, and the idea behind it was to give teenagers like me a taste of what it's like to survive in the wild. There were no luxuries such as showers or shops which you find on other adventure camps. That might have bothered some people – not me, though. Our guides were experienced and reassured us they'd be with us every step of the way. They provided tips to help us make informed decisions about things like where to camp, how to make meals from food we'd find ourselves, and how to get around without maps.

The experience began at the Survive! Adventure Club headquarters at the base of the mountains. There, we were divided into teams for the camp. The teams weren't based on age and experience but on our performance in a number of team-building tasks, which was a way for the leaders to put us together based on individual skills and personalities, to ensure a good mix in each team. We were led through a series of fun activities, such as making a raft which floated on water and taking part in a quiz. The activities were aimed at helping us make the most of our strengths, in addition to building confidence before the real survival adventure began.

Once we'd decided that we still wanted to take part after the day's activities, our first night was spent in the cabins at the club's headquarters. We had a proper bed for the night but the evening meal was down to us – I knew there'd be some kind of challenge for us! Our survival expert, Hans, gave us a lesson on finding food, such as plants, in the wild. He warned us that not everything that looks good is safe to eat, and explained that it's vital to identify what you're looking at. Hans not only pointed out what was edible or should be left alone, but also taught us to build a campfire and provided cooking tips. He told us we should see our imaginations, as cooking in the wild was different to cooking at home.

Next morning the real survival adventure began. We'd been advised to take well-fitting hiking boots, warm clothing and waterproofs. I appreciated the advice because as we soon found out, the weather in mountainous regions can be highly unpredictable. After an initial steep climb, we spent the rest of the morning identifying wildlife and learning to navigate using nature alone. We learned to determine where we were heading and what time it was. We put our cooking skills to the test at lunchtime, which was trickier than we'd imagined, though we eventually came up with something we could all eat!

When evening fell, we had to locate a spot to put up our tents in. Although we'd been told there was nothing dangerous in the nearby forest, we still kept away from the edges, which put us at ease. Over the next two days, we made a shelter, learned to treat minor injuries and built a bridge. I was put in charge of the latter and although I hadn't done anything like it previously and wasn't particularly keen to be given the responsibility, I discovered a new skill in engineering, which I never thought I'd be good at. The tasks were all fascinating and I'd like to do more of that kind of thing. It was a wonderful adventure. I had no idea what to expect when I signed up and I wasn't an outdoors kind of person, so why I thought it was a good idea, I'm not sure! I don't regret it, though and I'm pleased I didn't quit, even when things got tougher than I ever thought they would. I always knew I was in the capable hands of the leaders and we had such good fun. I hope to be back again at some point in the future!

- 1 What is the writer doing in the first paragraph?
 - A describing the kinds of accommodation available on the trip
 - B explaining why she had some concerns about going on the trip
 - C highlighting that the adventure camp she went on was unlike others
 - D offering advice to other teenagers about how to cope with conditions on the trip
- 2 The writer says that the team-building tasks were carried out in order to
 - A enable participants to get to know each other.
 - B ensure each group was balanced in terms of ability.
 - C provide some fun before the challenges of the trip started.
 - D select those who would take part in the actual survival adventure.
- 3 What does the writer suggest about the first night's activity?
 - A It didn't require too much creativity on the part of participants.
 - B It helped participants decide whether they wanted to carry on.
 - C It equipped participants with some useful knowledge.
 - D It wasn't as relaxing as she had expected it to be.
- 4 How does the writer say she felt when the survival adventure started?
 - A proud that she quickly acquired knowledge about getting around
 - B grateful that she had the appropriate gear with her
 - C nervous about the location she chose to camp in
 - D disappointed in her cooking skills
- 5 What does the writer say about the activities they did on the following two days?
 - A She found she was good at something she hadn't tried before.
 - B She didn't enjoy some of them as much as she had hoped to.
 - C She liked being put in a position of leadership for one activity.
 - D She felt that experience of doing similar activities helped her.
- 6 How does the writer feel about having taken part in the survival adventure?
 - A excited about returning as soon as she can
 - B sorry that she hadn't thought of doing it before
 - C surprised by how much she learned from the leaders
 - D proud of herself for dealing with unexpected difficulties